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         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 

The groundhog saw his shadow and Spring is   
finally on the horizon.  We had a very busy 
month of February and have many opportuni-
ties for charity and fraternity in March as well.  
Let’s take as quick look at last month.  

 

In February we conducted our final Knights of 
Columbus Homeless Shelter event for the year.  
We prepared and delivered hot dishes and 
sandwiches for the recipient’s dinner and their 
breakfast the following morning.   

 

Again, I recommend that all Brothers make an 
attempt to participate in one of the very re-
warding over-night events.  Thank you to those 
who worked so hard and participated. 

 

February also saw the rescheduled Annual Free 
Throw Championship, which was eagerly antici-
pated by many. We are awaiting the results to 
see who will move on. Congratulations to all 
who participated and thanks to those who vol-
unteered. 

 

Last month many of you were fortunate enough 
to take advantage of the Valentines Bouquets 
provided by our “Flower Guy”.  If you didn’t 
participate, I’m sure we will do it again next 
year. 

 

Bingo continues to flourish.  Once again Febru-
ary saw a great turnout, as the Bingo crew has 
created a fun and entertaining atmosphere for 
all ages.  Winners are earning record breaking 
cash prizes every month.   The raffles held be-
tween games for prizes such as dining, weekend 
trips, gift cards…..etc…..are a huge hit.  Don’t 
forget to stop in and have some of the exquisite-
ly prepared Italian dishes.   

 

Last month our council grew with the addition 
two new members.   Congratulations to all; let’s 
keep growing as a council.  Remember, no one 
joins unless they are asked.   

 

The 2016 Fish Fry Season has officially begun.  
We held our “practice run” and our Ash 
Wednesday kick-off in February and as usual 
both dates were traditionally slow.   

 

However, our last two Friday Fish Fry’s have 
eclipsed our forecasts and last year’s sales.  
With only four events remaining, let’s finish 
with a flourish.  Thank you to all for your hard 
work and commitment to making this event a 
continued success. 

 

As we are well into Lent, I hope that each of 
you has taken the opportunity to join one of the 
many Bible Study groups that were made avail-
able.  Also, the book Rediscovering Jesus that 
was given out by the church is a great read.  
The daily chapters are short and insightful. 

 

Looking ahead to March, it is rumored that 
there may not be only a St. Patrick’s Day Party, 
but also a March Madness Party as well.  It  
also appears that the March Bingo event may 
be  held a week early on St. Patrick Day, March 
17th to avoid the Easter Holy Week.  Be on the 
look-out for more details to come.  

 

Don’t forget to purchase “Reboot Live” tickets 
for the parish renewal being held on March 23, 
2016 at All Saints. 

 

Let’s make March a 
successful and fulfilling 
month.  May God bless 
you and your families. 
         
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 

Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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New 1st Degree Brothers on February 23rd 

 

It has been a custom in the past to dedicate every first degree exemplification    
ceremony to a member of the hosting council. We thus revived this custom by      
dedicating it to Sir Knight Wiley Maloof. He will get a formal certificate signed   
by all five candidates commemorating the event. Bless our brother Wiley. 
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On Tuesday, February 23rd, the council was blessed to exemplify five new 
brothers into the Order at McGivney Hall. Two joined All Saints #11402, one 
joined the Georgia Tech Council and two joined Atlanta Council #660 now     
located at the Cathedral of Christ the King.  Above are the two brothers who 
joined the All Saints Council. Both are single. Welcome. 

         Andrew Oliviero                         Jim Tiffany                                                        
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 We were pleased to vote into our 
council on Feb. 2nd  this 4th degree 
Sir Knight transfer from Council 0692  
in Vermont. 
 
Salvatore Morana and wife Christina      
recently moved to Dunwoody and 
joined our parish. 
 
He attended our February Council 
meeting and is eager to join in our 
council activities. 
 
Please welcome this new Sir Knight, 

Sir Knight Transfer into All Saints 11402 
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Newest 3rd Degree Brothers 

On February 13th, these nine brothers attended the 3rd degree ceremony at St. Benedict 
Parish. They are  (L-R) Jack Higginbotham, Kelly Wheeler,  Gregory Francisco, Robert 
Burns,  Danny Ross, Mark A. Miller, James John, John Dreiling, and Bob Klingensmith. 
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7 New 4th Degree Sir Knights 
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    Ray Donohue                Bill Driscoll                  Frank Farrell 

      Bruce Malinoff             Eric Martin              Dave Richardson 

      Dave Riedinger 

These seven council brothers progressed to the fourth 
degree at the exemplification held at the Sonesta Hotel 
in Duluth on February 6th. Photo on next page. 
 
Several other of our existing Sir Knights were also in 
attendance acting as observers. Most of our observers 
were in full regalia acting as honor guards and flag  
color guards. We appreciate this wonderful show of 
pride in our new Sir Knights. 
 
One candidate, Gary Romanick of our sister  
St. Andrew Council, became a Sir Knight and also 
joined our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688. 
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Our Brothers Become Sir Knights 

 
 
No doubt you have all 
seen the row of metal 
and glass-bottomed 
beer steins hanging 
over our McGivney bar 
area.  
 
They are purchased, 
monogrammed, and 
hung for any brother 
who recruits a new 
member.  
 
If you would like to get 
one, please recruit a 
new brother, and we 
will order one and  
display it for all to see 
and you to use. 

Our New Recruiting Steins 

William Torresala (left) and Jim Masak (right) model their 
new personalized drinking steins presented by our Worthy 
Chancellor, Dick Marklein (center) at the February business 
meeting. Get yours soon. 
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19th Annual Lenten Fish Fry is Rolling! 
Our first five fish frys had these amounts of diners — 391, 589, 1149, 1303, and 1383. What a 
great trend! The weather has been quite favorable, and we are 272 meals over last year and also 
ahead of our all-time Lenten record pace. Here are the historical graphs from Sir Knight         
B.J. Van Gundy. 
 
It would seem that our all-time single night record of 1,422 is within reach. Be sure to encourage 
your neighbors to attend our dinners. We have held the line on prices staunchly for several years 
because our attendance is steadily increasing. We hope to continue providing this unique value.  

The bottom graph shows the obvious annual growth trend in our yearly totals. The only negative 
factor controlling any individual fish fry date has been the weather which is beyond our control. 
After five frys, we are on a record pace this year. Please attend and bring your friends. 
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2016 Fish Fry Photos 

It takes an army of hard-working, tired people to put on our massive fish fry. 
7 
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Military Chaplains Fund Donation by Watters 
 

Our Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly #2688 raised a total of $5,000 for the Georgia State Council’s          
Military Chaplains Fund.  Fourth degree knights in full regalia sought donations outside the doors at Masses 
at All Saints and St. Andrew parishes on two weekends. This  was a record fundraising activity. 
 
The photo shows the presentation of the check (L-R) by SK Bill Camden (Faithful Navigator), T.J. 
McCaustland  (State Warden), Tom Frizzi (Master of the 4th Degree), and SK Dave Mason ( Faithful 
Comptroller). McGivney Hall is also the chartered home of the 4th degree Watters Assembly. 
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Danny Ross Married 50 Years ! 

At the February council meeting, Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad awarded Brother Danny Ross and wife 
Queenie a certificate citing them for being married for 50 years.  God bless this Catholic couple. 
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February Parish Bingo—Another Great Month!! 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Brother Ralph O’Connor, reported that the February 25th Bingo 
event had another excellent crowd of 125 players including 4 council widows who play free with 
the council paying their fee. Bingo sales were $1,948 with prizes awarded of $980 yielding gross 
$968 (before payments of 7% sales tax and Bingo supplies cost). Profit of 50/50 raffle added 
$163. Food and drink profit is always very close to breakeven. 

Donated $500 from Parish Bingo supporting the     
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Hosted two nights at the downtown homeless shelter. 

 
Donated an extra $250 to the Monastery at Conyers to bring our 

total gross fudge sales to just over $10,000.  
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Voted $2,000 for People Making Progress charity. 
 

Voted $1,000 donation to Gray Plunkett Benin mission 
 

Voted $2,000 donation to I-Care medical drivers. 
 

Donated 10 used computers to Ghana mission. 
 

Voted $1,000 to Shepherd Spinal Trauma Center.  
Voted $1000 for FODAC wheelchair charity. 

 
Provided acolytes for all funerals at All Saints. 

 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 
2nd Degree — Tues. March 29th, All Saints McGivney Hall, 9:00 PM  !! 
3rd Degree — Sat. April 30th at 10 AM in Woodstock, GA. Council 11768. 
1st Degree — Tuesday, March 29th, 7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

  9 
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SK Joe Inglima is January Knight of Month 
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Joe Inglima was cited for his participation in practically every event we have had in the last year ! 

Mark Daniel is “Past” Knight of the Month 

Brother Mark Daniel was shocked to learn that we have been holding this unclaimed 
award for him since January 2014. He had been inactive and has now returned. He was  
cited for charitable food distributions to the poor at that time. We never forget good works. 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our worthy Treasurer, Dave Riedinger. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due January 1st. Happy New Year. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

12 
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While jobs may be safer in 2016, accidents, injuries, and illnesses that can impact 
your ability to work still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on the jobsite or 
place of employment. Did you know that a 2011 study revealed that more than    
95 percent of the long-term disability claims on file were not work related?  

The Knights have always sought to protect members’ families from the “loss” of   
a breadwinner. I’m sure you know all about Father McGivney’s vision for our    
insurance program. But you may not know that Father McGivney also wanted to 
find a way to help members who couldn’t work because of an illness. After all,   
the “loss” of the breadwinner does not have to mean that person’s death; it can  
also mean the loss of the breadwinner’s income.  

Consider that loss for a moment. How would your family fare if a source of in-
come suddenly stopped? Could a dual-income family manage on one income 
stream? What about young families with a working father and a mother who 
cares for the children? What if his income halted due to an accident or illness?  

I’ve heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many aren’t sure 
what this coverage entails, how much income it would provide or for how long. 
Having this protection counts for something, certainly, but it isn’t “yours”; it’s 
provided by the company for which you work at their discretion. It could be   
eliminated tomorrow.  

That’s where a personally-owned disability income insurance product, like         
Income Armor, comes into play. It can offer valuable income replacement in          
the event of an injury or illness.. If you have a job, you must know about this          
coverage.  

  John Knight  Field Agent 

  Cell 404-569-5265   
   john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

“Knight to Knight” Corner 

“Today’s up to you.        
I’ll help with the future.” 

March Tip -- A Founding Notion: Protecting the Breadwinner’s Income   
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March Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                  Years 

March Birthdays  

Deacon Ken Melvin 1 

Bill Peet 1 

Pat Duncan 2 

Ray Eberly 6 

Robert Webb 6 

Ken Gregg 7 

Sal Morana 8 

Mark Nucera 8 

Rene Rodriguez 9 

John Nuzzulo 10 
Bob Mohalley 11 
Joe Cavallaro 13 

Ted Davis 13 

Msgr. James Fennessy 13 

Jim Scandle 13 

Scott Brown 14 

Doyle Cheatham 14 

Steve Craine 14 

John Gannon 14 

George Tanguay  14 

Kent Polzin  16 

Fidel Espinoza 18 

John Deasy 19 

Mark P. Miller  20 

Cyril Montabert 20 

Sean Mercer 21 

Joe Matassino 22 

Mark A. Miller  22 

Alan Prusak 23 

Skip Dolt 24 

Jack DeVeer 25 

Jeff Gregor 25 

Bill Hosken 27 

Michael Lavelle 27 

Tony Joyce 28 

Kirby Baden 29 

David Emery 29 

Matt Hurd  31 

Fr. William Rowland 31 
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   Council Significant Dates 

26th Walt & Susan Banasik 50 
14th  Bernie & Marilyn Santa Maria 46 

3rd Richard & Terri Ducote 43 

23rd John & Arlene Gannon 43 

24th Lou & Marty Hlad 43 

14th Bill & Patricia Camden 36 

17th Sam & Molly Portis 32 

2nd Michael & Frances Smit 25 
30th Jerry & Diane Churchill 20 

15th Joseph & Melanie Stutz 19 

24th Cliff & Tiffany Chapman 15 

21st Matt & Lara Kitchin 15 

10th  Shane & Kelley Patilla  15  

24th  Fred & Michelle Quintans  15  

 8th Bill & Kimberly McLaughlin  13  

16th  Mark & Stephanie Foster   3 

15th  Duane & Patti Neil   3 

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

    

   

   

   

   

   

 

God and Father of us all, in 

Jesus, your Son and our 

Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in 

the family of the Church. 

May your grace and love 

help our families in every 

part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of 

the Gospel. 

May the example of the  

Holy Family, with the aid of 

your Holy Spirit, guide all  

families, especially those 

most troubled, to be homes 

of communion and prayer 

and to always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 

Through Christ our Lord.  

  Amen 

18 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Mario Committo’s friend ,Tood Copper 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s newborn son, Jonas 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof            Guy Stryker  
  George Swartz          Don Myers 
  Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
  Eric Martin               Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi          Jack Harte 
  Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith             
  John Hansberry       Rich Szyperski  
  Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig 
   Pat Casey, Sr.           Len Dorrien 
  Woody Jones             Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell              Benny Mastrogiovanni   

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
    Tom Templeton        Al Garofalo       

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey     Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein     
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP      
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla   

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                              Memento Mori 
 
 
Happily, no brothers passed away this last month and we received no information about deaths of 
their relatives or friends. 
 
Please take a moment to remember all the current prayer requests on the previous page.  If any  re-
quests need to be added or removed, please alert Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

16 

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

56 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein             404-790-8004        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Open   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                            Bryan St. Romain         678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Dominic Palermo         404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Steven Strong               770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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1st/2nd 
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

Good  
Friday 

 
No 

Fish Fry 
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Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

March 2016 

Mar. Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

Mens Club 
Meeting 

GBI  

Speaker 
   6:30 PM 

Easter 
Sunday 

Friday 
Fish Fry  

#6 
5-8 PM    

Friday 
Fish Fry  

#5 
5-8 PM    

Reboot 
Live! 

Parish  
Revival 

Friday  
Fish Fry 

#4 
5-8 PM 


